Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

1. As of 31.3.19 how many ANPR cameras did you have that were positioned to record the numberplates of vehicles entering household rubbish tips/recycling centres in your authority? Please provide me with a list of the sites that are covered by these cameras.
As of 31/3/19 there is only one camera recording number plates at household waste sites within Leicester City. That camera is at Gypsum Household Waste Recycling Centre, Gypsum Close, Leicester LE4 9AB.

2. How long do you retain the data on your systems of the numberplates of the vehicles entering these sites?
The number plates are recorded and held on the system for 1 month.

3. What is the purpose of having these cameras at your rubbish tips/recycling centres?
The purpose of the ANPR is to monitor visitor numbers to the site and the number of visits by individual vehicles. 

4. How many people were (i) prosecuted, or (ii) banned from using these facilities in your authority in 2018 when evidence from these cameras was presented as part of your case?

None.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
